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February 14, 2024 
 
Detroit City Planning Commission  
2 Woodward Avenue, Suite 208  
Detroit, MI 48226 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 

We are writing to express our full support for Michigan Central’s application to request downzoning from 

M4 to B5 to facilitate the development of a hotel. We firmly believe that this adjustment is more aligned 
with the intended purpose of the facility, especially considering its proximity to the historic residential 
communities of Southwest Detroit, including Corktown and Hubbard Richard. The addition of hotel 
space will also contribute to the continued economic growth and vibrancy of our city.  
 
The Detroit Hispanic Development Corporation (DHDC) is a nonprofit community-based organization 
located in Corktown, deeply connected to the rich cultural fabric of the Latino community in Southwest 
Detroit. Our mission is to enact meaningful change by providing life-changing opportunities, serving over 
10,000 youth and adults annually. 
 
As a lifelong resident of Southwest Detroit, witnessing the transformation of the Michigan Central Station 

from a blighted, abandoned structure into a valuable asset for our community fills me with great hope 
and pride.  
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Angela Reyes, Executive Director 
Detroit Hispanic Development Corporation  

 



 

 

 
 
February 29th, 2024 
 
City of Detroit Planning Commission 
Coleman A Young Municipal Center 
2 Woodward Ave, 13th Floor 
Detroit, Michigan 48226 
 
Re: Rezoning request by New Investment Properties 1, LLC (Michigan Central Development) 
 
The Southwest Detroit Business Association (SDBA) is writing this letter of support for the request of the 
New Investment Properties 1, LLC, on behalf of Michigan Central Development, to rezone from M4 to B5 
on the land bound by Lacombe Dr. 15th Street, Bagley Avenue, 16th Street, Newark Street and Vernor 
Hwy.  
 
The SDBA supports this proposed rezoning from the M4 Intensive Industrial District zoning classification 
to the B5 Major Business District zoning classification to accommodate a proposed mixed-use office, 
retail, and hospitality (hotel) use within the former train station building. We believe that this proposal 
will add to the vibrancy of the area by bringing office, retail, and hotel space. We also believe that the 
reduction of industrially zoned land in our community will help safeguard the future of the area, 
eliminating the possibility of abrasive industrial uses. 
 
The SDBA has worked with Michigan Central and their community engagement efforts and feel this 
rezoning has strong support from the community. We ask the Planning Commission to approve this 
rezoning.  
 
Please feel free to reach out with any questions regarding this letter of support.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Laura Chavez-Wazeerud-Din 
President and CEO  
Southwest Detroit Business Association (SDBA) 
Laurac@southwestdetroit.com 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

February 19, 2024 
 
 
Dear City Planning Commission, 
 
The Train Stations Neighbors Block Club supports the proposal of New Investment Properties 1, LLC, on 
behalf of Michigan Central Development, to rezone the land at 2001 15th Street and 2091 15th Street 
from the M4 Intensive Industrial District zoning classification to the B5 Major Business District zoning 
classification to accommodate a proposed mixed-use office, retail, and hospitality (hotel) use within the 
former train station building. 
 
We believe that this proposal will add to the vibrancy of the area by bringing office, retail and hotel 
space. We also believe that the reduction of industrially zoned land in our community will help 
safeguard the future of the area, eliminating the possibility of abrasive industrial uses. 
Please support this proposal. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Sheila Cockrel 
President 
Train Station Neighbors Block Club 












































